
	Collection Development Committee
January 23rd, 2024

Present: Tom Teper, Mike Dickinson, Esra Coskun, Sarah Park, Kit Condill, Sanga Sung, Amy Fry, Cindy Ingold, Wendy Shelburne, Jennifer Teper, Jenny Johnson

Notetaker: Hannah Williams

Agenda/Minutes

Agenda and last month’s meeting minutes approved. 

FY24 Budget Progress								
· Status of Invoices and Payments
· We are about 57% of the way through FY24. E-resource orders need to be placed by March 15th. May 3rd is the deadline for firm orders and other orders coming in. 
· There are some significant invoices that will processed from 9 funds soon. Tom encourages everyone to order early and spend down the 0 funds. The date for last invoices is the second week of June.


FY25 Budget Preparation							
· The annual budget request is due in the coming weeks. We have been pulling together serial price increases, and our 5 year rolling average looks about 3.54%. This is below the national average for price increases and translates to about $550,000. There are increases for monographs, media, and other at about 4.62%, which translates to about $125,000. We are requesting about $675,000 from campus to cover these increases but is it not guaranteed. 
· Subject specialists need to be prepared for cancellations if we do not receive campus funding. It would be beneficial to revisit division shortlists and previous conversations about potential reductions. In past years we have drained a lot of central money to maintain journal subscriptions, so there is not as much of this funding to go around. 

Additional Discussion Topics							
· Elsevier Contract 2024 – 2027							
· Update and Look at the Approval Portal
· The contract went live on January 1st. The details of this have been covered in previous CDC meetings and sent out via email. We have been receiving open access requests and have approved 15 articles thus far.
· GAs from Scholarly Commons are contacting faculty who are not opting into open access to provide details on how to opt into that if desired. Elsevier gives until one month after the end of the calendar year in which it was published to make this change.
· T&F Ebook EBA
· We have 80,000 books in the catalog. There have been tech issues with Cloud Flare that are known and being worked on. 



Updates									
A. Acquisitions 	
· It’s the time of year for serial changeover. If there are any priority needs, reach out to Amy. 
B. E-Resources
· The deadline for resources that require a license is coming up. Reach out to Wendy if you are unsure if a resource needs a license. 
C. Preservation Services 
· They have moved to the testing phase for heavy metals in 19th century bindings. Shelby and her GAs are conducting the analyses and working with Heidi Imker on how to save and provide access to test results. They are working with Mary, Cherie, and MJ to figure out how to record positive results. 
· Testing will be on ongoing process for the foreseeable future. A fair amount of chromium and lead have been found but not much arsenic has been found.
·  There is a new need for custom enclosures for boxes that do test at a positive level. A boxing machine was purchased using endowment funds. Moving commercial boxing off binding invoices will be freeing up additional funds for serial and monograph binding.
D. BTAA Updates



Meeting adjourned at 3:55 pm. 

